SCR012103-06-E15

June 12, 2003

Carla Dickinson Pardee

AT&T

Dear Ms. Dickinson Pardee:

This letter is in response to your June 5, 2003 (E15) escalation regarding the AT&T position that the target implementation date for “CABS/BOS IABS Updates:  Separate taxes and surcharges and populate on the appropriate records per the CABS guidelines” CMP CR SCR012103-06 should be moved up to August 2003 and requesting an audit of the LOE assigned.

Qwest has reviewed this escalation and has determined that the initial high level LOE provided was valid based on the high level requirements developed upon initial review of the change request.  Qwest has determined that the following system changes will need to occur in order to implement the requested change:

· All Bill Invoice media must be changed across all three CRIS regions. 

· Central CRIS paper invoice must be redesigned to include new lines for Tax and Surcharge sub-totals.

· Eastern and Western CRIS will require a re-design of the paper invoice. The re-design will require the creation of two new bill sections, one for surcharges and one for taxes. 

· All three CRIS regions will need to establish appropriate, new taxability codes for all tax and surcharge types. This will require extensive analysis to identify and classify tax and surcharge types and assign appropriate bill phrases for each.

· Invoice staging system will need to accommodate the new tax/surcharge details and sub-totals.

· Online query systems  will need to accommodate the new tax/surcharge details and sub-totals. Adjustment processing in Western region will need to be modified to accommodate the new tax/surcharge details. 

· Bill format systems will need to accommodate the new tax/surcharge details and sub-totals. There will be two separate sections in place of the Current Taxes Fees and Surcharges section

· BILLMATE will need to accommodate the new tax/surcharge details and sub-totals.

· BOS will need to accommodate the new tax/surcharge details and sub-totals.

· EDI will require modification to support the new tax/surcharge details and sub-totals.

· These changes will impact residential, small business and large business bill invoice formats. 

Additionally, as discussed in the Monthly Systems CMP Meeting on May 22, 2003, Qwest is currently performing a re-architecture of the overall billing platform which is being delivered in phases.  This CABS/BOS work is contingent upon this re-architecture effort.  If this CR were to be worked prior to the completion of this effort then the LOE would increase.  Qwest is currently in the scheduling process on this candidate and will indicate the target implementation date when it is determined.
In light of all the systems impacts identified above, Qwest maintains its position that the LOE is appropriate for this CR.  Considering the re-architecture effort currently underway, and the various back end systems impacts, Qwest’s position is that the requested implementation date of August 2003 is not technically feasible.

Please contact me by telephone at (303) 624-4450 or by e-mail at lnotari@qwest.com if you have any additional questions.

Sincerely,

Lynn Notarianni

Senior Director Information Technologies 

Qwest

